TOWN OF KILLINGLY

ORDINANCE SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING

Monday, August 19, 2019, 6:30PM
Room 102, Killingly Town Hall, 172 Main Street, Killingly
Meeting Minutes
1. Call To Order:  Mr. A. Griffiths called the meeting to order at 6:33PM 

Members Present:  
Mr. A. Griffiths, Mr. K. Kerttula
Others Present:
Town Manager Mary Calorio
2. Citizens Participation:  None
3. Adoption of Minutes of Previous Meeting:  
a. July 8, 2019 - K. Kerttula made a motion to accept the minutes as presented.  A. Griffiths seconded the motion which passed unanimously 2-0-0.

4. Unfinished Business - None
5. New Business: 
a. Draft Amendment to Procurement Code Ordinance 
TM Calorio presented the proposed amendments to Chapter 2, Article XIV Procurement Code.  Members reviews the proposed changes.  A. Griffiths requested the specific federal and state regulation be referenced in Section 2-206(O)(5).  M. Calorio to insert the appropriate references.  
K. Kerttula made a motion to forward the proposed amendments with the revisions to the Town Council with the recommendation to approve.  A. Griffiths seconded the motion which passed unanimously 2-0-0

b. Discussion regarding Noise Ordinance

TM Calorio provided a copy of Section 12.5-124 of the Noise Ordinance.  The Ordinance Subcommittee had previously requested the Town Manager to review the Noise Ordinance as it related to the measurement of sound.  Members discussed the section presented.  No amendments were proposed.

c. Draft Amendment to Chapter 2 to create a section for the Housing Authority within the Code of Ordinance

TM Calorio presented an amendment to Chapter 2 of the Code of Ordinances to create a new section for the Housing Authority.  The new Ordinance language would give the authority to appoint alternates to the Housing Authority.  TM Calorio relayed it is the Town Attorney’s advised to hold on making the revision until after the November election has completed and the Charter Revision questions have been voted on.  If the question 3 is adopted, Chapter 2 would require significant revision.  Members discussed the proposed amendment and the impacts of Charter revision.  
A. Griffiths made a motion to table the item for consideration at the time of redraft or the completion of the vote for the Charter revision questions.  K. Kerttula seconded the motion which passed unanimously 2-0-0
      6.   Adjournment 
Motion to adjourn by K. Kerttula at 7:22 PM.  Second by A. Griffiths.  Motion carried 2-0-0.  
Respectfully submitted,

Mary T. Calorio
Town Manager
